
Defford and Besford Parish Council

Minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting

of Thursday 27th October 2011
at the Church Room, Defford
Present: 
Cllrs Robert Bemand, Sonja Lee, Ian Spiers and Hazel Wakefield.  
Also present:
Jo Adams, Clerk

1. To appoint the Chairman of the Finance and General Purposes Committee

Cllr Spiers proposed Cllr Bemand for Chairman of the Finance and General Purposes Committee. The proposal was seconded by Cllr Lee. There being no other nominations, Cllr Bemand was declared Chairman of the Committee. 

2. Apologies and Declarations of Interest 

There were no apologies. Cllr Wakefield declared a personal interest in the Village Hall Management Committee. 

3. To  discuss the precept for 2012/13

The Parish Council levies a relatively low charge on its parishioners, with a yearly charge of £20.46 for a band D property. The lowest charge for a band D property in the Wychavon area is £16.75 per annum and the highest is £79.70, with the average at £36.31 per annum. 
This does give scope for the Parish Council to increase the precept in order to provide amenities for its parishioners. The Council discussed the issue of capital expenditure and how to budget for it. It was acknowledged that before the results of the Parish Plan are known it would be difficult to precept for any capital spend. 
It was also noted that if the precept was increased, a relatively low increase in monetary terms may be considered to be excessive based on the percent increase levied. For example, to raise the level of the precept to the average for a Wychavon parish would represent an percentage increase of 77%. In addition the second and third tier councils were unlikely to increase their precepts for the next financial year, although they are eligible for a grant from Central Government equivalent to a 2.5% increase which Parish Councils are not. The current difficult financial climate was noted. 
Cllr Bemand suggested that any relatively large increase in order to provide amenities should not take place before the Parish Plan questionnaire has been circulated and the responses gathered. If the results showed that a capital spend was necessary and justifiable, then the Parish Council could precept for a loan repayment in the year 2013/14 with the first payment in 2012/13 being found from reserves. 

The Council’s reserves are fairly healthy with a predicted end of year balance of £9460, although it was noted that the reserves need to be kept at a level high enough to fund an expensive repair, for example for streetlights or the church wall.
Cllr Bemand proposed that the following recommendation be made to the Parish Council when it discusses the level of precept to set for the financial year 2012/13:

· That a precept of £8710.00 be requested for the financial year 2012/13 which represents a zero percent increase on the current financial year. 
Seconded by Cllr Wakefield and agreed. 

Public participation

No members of the public were present. 

The meeting was closed at 9.10pm.
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